
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

January 26th, 2022 
 
To:  Representative Chris Tuck, Chair   

House Special Committee on Military & Veterans’ Affairs  
 
From: Representative Kelly Merrick  

HB 268 Prime Sponsor  
 
 
I respectfully request a hearing for HB 268, relating to driver’s license renewal, be scheduled by 
the House special committee on military and veterans’ affairs.  
 
House Bill 268 version B broadens the time servicemembers and their families have to renew 
State of Alaska driver’s licenses after receiving transfer orders. Current statute limits renewal to 
licenses within one year of expiration, and HB 268 would increase that to within two years of 
expiration for military personnel. 
 
A copy of the sponsor statement is included with this hearing request, along with a brief 
sectional analysis. We expect to have a representative from the Department of Administration 
or Division of Motor Vehicles available during any hearing. 
 
The staff assigned to this bill is Sorcha Hazelton (465-3777). Please reach out with any questions 
or comments.  
 
 
Kind Regards, 

 
 

Representative Kelly Merrick  
House District 14 | Eagle River 
  


